ALA Annual Conference, Anaheim, CA
MAGIRT Executive Board Meeting Minutes
June 25, 2012
1. Approval of minutes of June 14th meeting.
(Moore/Hughes) Minutes approved as written.
2. Treasurer’s report (Paige Andrew)
Figures from this report are accurate through June 2012.  Current balance is $28,422 but the expenses from this conference are not all in. In reviewing the MAGIRT budget, there are no new organizational dues so far this year reported in the Progress Report and yet we had budgeted $4200 in income for this line item. Membership dues are slightly less than we had budgeted. There is $1403 in income from publications. Someone asked when the budget year begins and ends. The budget year is August-July. The Board can begin to take over crafting our budget as of this fiscal year.  Thanks go to Danielle for doing this for us the past couple of years as we turned things around.  We received sponsorship from vendors of $2000, but we are still waiting for the last $1000 from ALA.  This conference we have spent $800 on meal functions so far. The possibility of two Honors award winners (in previous years the award only went to one person) will have to go into the budget for next year, along with the price of the physical awards discussed. Paige will follow up on the questions we mentioned at the next board meeting. 
3. Committee updates
a. Cataloging and Classification Committee (Susan Moore): The group is drafting a response to the Library of Congress proposal on form/genre headings for globes; in addition they will be drafting a better scope note for the terms “geospatial information” and “geo-databases” to assist LC. The group is continuing to work on Relationship Designators for cartographic resources in RDA, assisting a new LC Program for Cooperative Cataloging (PCC) Task Group.   
As a scheduling comment, it was confusing for some people to see the Committee and Cartographic Materials Cataloging Interest Group listed together–they didn’t know when each was starting.   ALA may be taking care of that with new listings of meeting times starting Annual Conference 2013. 
Our CC:DA liaison is drafting a proposal to CC:DA (Committee on Cataloging: Description and Access) noting that the breakdown FRBR model of Works, Expressions, Manifestations, Items (WEMI) really doesn’t work well for cartographic resources. 
Paige was asked to join the aforementioned PCC Relationship Designators Guidelines Task Group as a representative of the cartographic cataloging community. Because he is involved both in the MAGIRT CCC group looking at Relationship Designators and this new PCC TG he volunteered to serve in a liaison role for the CCC. 
b. Education Committee (Kathy Weimer): From the call for webinars, two proposals were received.  One is RDA cataloging for cartographic materials (Paige Andrew) to coordinate with the program at Annual 2013. Hallie Pritchett also put together a proposal for the Care and Feeding of Maps (storage, preservation and planning); Carol McAuliffe is working on map resources for school librarians and on GIS day. Kathy Rankin suggested a general resource to update helpful hints for small map collections. Other topics: They are in contact with two (LIS) faculty Wade Bishop, and Tony Rubisek, at Drexel, who put together an IMLS to develop a curriculum for GI Librarians (Geographic Information).  They want MAGIRT to help out on a survey of profession. Kathy will keep in touch about this project as it goes. The committee is starting to update the core competencies in conjunction with the update for LibGuides. The idea of the poster presentation at Annual 2013 was discussed.  Education will propose an event at a reception (lunch) and will put out a call for posters from anyone who fits the theme. Two new members attended the committee meeting and Kathy is hoping to keep them on the committee.   

c. Geotech Committee (Greg March): Geotech has many tasks completed as well as several things to follow up on. The committee gained Pete Reeling as a member.  The web based spatial data subcommittee did a lot of work but it still needs follow up. The next step would be recommendations and Chris will be getting that out. Some things are on hold such as actions to draw more members and the task force for GIS and Humanities.  Chris K. is going to contact Kathy about updating the core competencies. Tracey presented on the LibGuide. It was noted that the Geotech infrastructure guide will need to be added. 

d.  Membership (Roger Knouff): MAGIRT has 295 members according to ALA Connect, still don’t have firm numbers. Paige and Roger will nail this down with Danielle. Seven new members joined the virtual group. They will begin to create all the “who to contact persons” when MAGIRT creates products which need marketing. John Ridener will be the new chair.  We need to get a list together to find out what kind of information we can use for assessment/ analytics and cross promotion.  Are there stats from the webpage? Roger will ask Colleen. Lots of folks showed up for membership meeting. Roger would like to change the name of the committee to the Membership and Marketing Committee.  Roger will need to write up a draft to change the charge and send to the Board to vote on. Roger asks about more expensive swag for larger events. There was a discussion about cost versus value. Susan mentioned that it would be nice to have tape measures to give out at the 2013 program. Tracey suggests we put them in the ALA store if they are too expensive. We will look into the cost of them. 

e. Program Planning (Tracey Hughes): We are moving forward with the RDA program featuring Paige Andrew and Susan Moore. We have folks who will help move that forward. We are looking at some cosponsors in addition to ALCTS. It will be a 1½ hr program Sat or Sun (according to the new ALA programming schedule), and the poster session will be on the other day. We will look for corporate sponsors.  Kathleen suggests we ask the ProQuest and LexisNexis reps.  There was also some brain storming for the 2014 program.  Kathleen Weessies, mentioned that Digital Humanities, a new discussion group, was well attended.   Maybe we fold the Digital Humanities theme into the poster session rather than having a program on the topic at this time? Mary McInroy will try to figure out the communication between the divisions to see who might be interested. ALA will limit programs starting next year, so cosponsors might be more active. Some folks are not sure if co-sponsorship will count against them. Mary notes they will have 300 programs. In Oct, they hope to get 85% turned in. The rest of them will be late coming topics and can come from individuals. Seems like the individual programs are something they want more of. We could have a follow up piece, or as part of a discussion group. There was also discussion of Wade Bishop’s IMLS grant and survey as an idea for a program and a “state of the research” discussion. 

f. Publications Committee (Kathleen Weessies): We need to think about future publications. Cartographic Citations is selling 50/50 at the ALA store and from Jim Coombs. We need to think of developing new ideas. We published two e-publications this year. It is up to those authors to commit to that over time if we turn it into a LibGuide. Kathy would like to see it as a possibility for peer reviewed publications. This is something for discussion. Coordinates has moved to TDL (Texas Digital Library), but the old URL will not be moved. It is an OCLC PURL, so we need to redirect the PURL with the new URL. Responsibly will go to the Publications Committee. Roger Knouff is the new chair. We need a new GIS Discussion Group leader as well. 

4. Liaison Reports

a. RBMS (Nancy Kandoian):  Some manuals are in progress and they are working out a way to have RDA implications on a website until they revise them wholesale. Information exchange: RBMS is encouraging institutions to apply for awards for their exhibition catalogs. It can be online or print catalogs. They archive all of the applications. One of their liaisons reported the CA rare book school got a grant for scholarship for midcareer librarians to come to the classes. 
b. WAML (Kathy Rankin): November in Hawaii. Report attached.
c. MARBI (Susan Moore): Announced that at end of Annual 2013, MARBI will be dissolved to be replaced by a committee with the same charge and new name.  It is two committee meetings at same time right now, not sure how this will play out.  Susan confirmed that she is the current MAGIRT liaison to MARBI. 
5. Old business

a. Manual update :  

i. Proposed Awards and Nominations Committee draft charge (see below)
Motion to approve as written (Hughes/Moore). Passed.
ii. GIS and data task force 
Tracey notes that she did try to contact folks about the task force. Marcy tried to contact GODORT and LITA. We should just take it out of the manual, but still continue to try to pursue partnerships. Kathy asked if we approached them to be official liaisons.  It is confirmed that we have asked GODORT. We will put it on the list for LITA and RUSA. 
b. CUAC update: 
(Hallie for Marcy): CUAC is looking for changes to virtual style meetings. We will still have a member, but we are looking at having a joint person with GODORT. If the changes don’t go through, then CUAC might dissolve. Marcy will continue until it is resolved, but then wants to step down. They are looking at the depository council meeting times as a conjunction where they might meet together or consecutively. Wangyal says that CUAC is helpful to our group to see what is happening with Government agencies, and provide input with us. Richard Huffine is our point of contact. When we were there, it pressured the USGS and others to do certain things. It seems unfortunate that it is so separate from DLC meetings. The original issues covered by CUAC had to do with printing and distribution, now they have to do with preservation and access and those are now our issues. Wangyal suggests also asking the federal agencies to distribute the catalog data to depository and map libraries.
c. ALA mapping project – Tracey/Kathleen (delayed until next board meeting)
d. Lib Guide task force update – Tracey
The group conducted the online presence review (see report). Moving forward, responsibility and oversight needs to be discussed.  The report emphasizes that we don’t want to have information originate in multiple places, but we still want it visible in many places. Whichever entity is in charge must make the technology work for us. Greg asked about authorship of the content.  

It is agreed this is a very good start. Do we want the task force to continue?  Do we want to set up another task force? Hallie notes that it can’t be one person, it needs a committee. It is not something that current committees can do so perhaps an oversight person is needed? Maybe we should just continue the task force as is. The group needs to keep going as we move forward. Tracey says that continuing to be involved is good, but we need to open it up to more members. If we continue the group, perhaps we should change members?  Paige notes that we could pull one or two other members who will continue and then add members who have expertise and who also want to continue the project. We need to think of bigger picture and the LibGuide needs a formal connection to committees, which should all have a connection to the content. We need representatives from the committees as well as others to work on the LibGuide. Hallie wants a formal group. Carol would like to continue to work on the taskforce. She still has ideas for continuing work. Tracey suggests that we add this as a formal committee with appropriate membership. Kathleen remembers that we stopped short of embedding a box from LibGuide on the web page as part of the taskforce’s work. Tracey says that she would like to continue on the taskforce.

Online presence oversight committee will be comprised of: 
Someone from chair trio; chair or designee of Membership, Education, and
 Publications Committee, and webmaster as ex officio. (Approved)

We will need to present a formal proposal at another board meeting, and have it approved before Midwinter. 
6. New business
a. Annual 2012 wrap-up
The baseball game and reception were very successful.  We would like to talk about themed discussion group topics for future conferences.   We need a GIS Discussion Group leader. Everything was well attended. 
b. 2012 Program - The program was interrupted by a fire alarm but well attended (ALA counts 58 including presenters, Carol counted 62 before fire alarm; after it 71). Good program, thanks to all for their work - Carol for evaluations, Kathy for cleanup, Roger for taping. We need to pick someone for pulling a t-shirt. Amy Quinn, (NM) was the winner. Hallie will send email to choose the shirt.  Q & A was very good. Hallie will send thank yous. 
c. Greg announced that Geotech will meet virtually instead of having a face-to-face meeting at MidWinter.

d. Mary McInroy noted that she will write up a summary of Round Table Coordinating Assembly (RTCA). She notes that if we tag the discussion groups with themes we might get more attendance and, they will ask for webinars to help roundtables on how to do virtual meetings. Mary says we need to send names of the people on committees to Danielle. Paige shared that there will be a focus on changes to structure. Tracey shared about mapping for ALA which got a lot of positive buzz and highlighted connections we can begin to make with other round tables. 
e. Tracey and Paige attended and participated in the first annual Association Options Fair representing MAGIRT. They spoke to several people and are thinking about packaging something about “so you got handed maps?” This will perhaps pull more people into the MAGIRT group. Accidental map librarian, perhaps this is a program idea?  The time change for the Association Options Fair from a prior similar effort was unfortunate, but we should keep going to it.  Tracey suggests we have a table top pop-up banner made for next time.
f. Carol reported that Google Maps was at the conference. It was the first time they have attended. Carol thinks we should consider asking them to sponsor something. We will put them on the list to ask. Hallie will talk to them as well.  Carol also mentioned that another exhibitor is geocoding locations in books. They are trying to figure out how they can work it into catalogs. 
g. Additional Announcements:
Hallie noted that this year was an experiment for virtual meetings. Seems like we got more done this year. 
Carol will start as Secretary after the meeting. 
Edith announced a July 20th deadline for minutes. 
7. Motion to adjourn (Weimer).
Proposed Nominations and Awards Committee (to replace the separate Awards and Nominations Committees)
DRAFT
June 14, 2012

Purpose:  To assure continuity in leadership in MAGIRT by seeking, identifying and securing candidates to run for elected offices, and to determine recipients for MAGIRT awards and scholarships, including presenting the awards to recipients at the ALA Annual Conference. 

Membership:  Current MAGIRT chair, vice-chair and past chair; the past chair to serve as chair of the committee.

Duties:  The committee is responsible for identifying officer candidates from the membership, including placing calls for officers in base line and other appropriate venues such as magirt@ala.org, MAPS-L, GOVDOC-L, etc.  The committee will provide a slate of new officer candidates to the Executive Board for review during the Midwinter Meeting and ensure that the candidates are included in the ALA general elections.
The committee is also responsible for nominating and/or choosing MAGIRT-sponsored Emerging Leader candidates and other scholarship candidates based on the guidelines provided by ALA or the sponsoring organization.

Lastly, the committee is responsible for determining recipients of the MAGIRT award, to be presented at the Annual Conference. The committee chair is responsible for preparing or securing the awards themselves (i.e. having certificates printed or trophies made). Awards are usually given at the last business or membership meeting of the ALA Annual Conference, or at the MAGIRT reception.
WAML Report for ALA annual 2012

The next WAML meeting will be held October 30-November 2nd at University of Hawai’i at Manoa.  There will be a preconference on geoportals and a workshop on RDA and cartographic material.  The topics of the talks include a GIS index project, managing invasive species on Oahu, an overview of the Hawaii State Survey Program, and integrating map resources into a geosciences breadth class.  There will be a remembrance program for map librarians who have passed away since 1985.  The field trip will be tours of the Hawaii State Archives, the Iolani Palace, and the Bishop Museum.  The next WAML meeting will take place at Yosemite National Park on October 30-November 3, 2013.

In other news, the index to the Information Bulletin now goes through only 2004, so it is being brought up to the present.  The maps that were stolen a few years ago from western libraries such as Western Washington University and have not yet been able to be returned to the libraries they were stolen from now belong to WAML and are being held at UC Santa Barbara.  The WAML Scanning Projects Clearinghouse has been merged with the ALA MAGIRT Map Scanning Registry at the University of Arizona. The technical work is done and the new registry is now searchable.  A new portal page will be completed soon.  Jim O’Donnell, who was a long time active member of WAML, passed away on February 20th.  He was given the WAML Distinguished Member award not long before he passed away.  WAML is going to put up pages on its website with brief memorials and pictures of active members who have passed away since 1984.  Some of the brief memorials will have links to longer memorials, bigger pictures, and photo collages.  We hope to post them in mid-August.  John Ridener of UC Berkeley will be the new WAML president as of July 1st. 

Katherine Rankin,

WAML liaison
